
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

This newsletter is published fortnightly, the next on Thursday 4 November 2021 

 

Class Awards – Academic Achievement Award 
 

K/1: Bella N: for reading with fluency and expression and responding to punctuation 

 Ned W: for describing and naming simple patterns 

1N: Noah G: for making it into the Public Speaking Finals and delivering a very interesting speech 

 Zara K: for engaging enthusiastically in writing sessions throughout the week 

2/3: Flynn M: for using feedback to improve his writing on Google Classroom 

 Riley M: for consistent effort while completing home learning activities 

3/4: Lachie Mc: for being self-motivated and producing outstanding online work during remote learning 

 Alyssa P: for challenging herself and having a growth mindset during remote learning 

4/5: Clara R: for producing good quality writing 

 Isy A: for working hard to complete her work 

Up and coming events 
Event Year Date Note Due/Cost 

Years 2 – 6 return 2 - 6 Monday 25 October  
Selective High School applications 
open 

Year 7 2023 Tuesday 19 October  

Round 1 Captaincy 2022 Year 5 Monday 8 November  
Captaincy speeches 2022 Year 5 nominees Tuesday 16 November  
Captaincy final round Year 5 nominees Friday 26 November  
Up and coming events will be advertised when notification is updated from the Department of 

Education. 
 

Phone: (02) 4367 7444 

Email: holgate-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   Web: https://holgate-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

    Newsletter 21 October 2021     

TO THINE OWN SELF BE TRUE  

EXCELLENCE / EQUALITY / ENGAGEMENT 

mailto:holgate-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


5/6: Charlotte R: for applying her personal best to achieve great success online 

Zia Y: for using questioning to gain a deep understanding in all tasks 

Positive Behaviour for Learning Award - PBL 
 

K/1: Malita O: for engaging her brain and giving all tasks a go 

1N: Ike Y: for being an engaged learner throughout the first week back at school 

2/3: Sami P: for being a strong learner while completing maths mental activities 

3/4: Colby H: for flexible, resilient and persistent thinking when completing writing tasks 

4/5: Nick M: for being a good sport during fitness 

5/6: Zoe D: for having a great attitude during online learning 

Read and Discover Awards (RAD) 
 

Silver Award (100 Nights): Elsie A; 

Gold Award (150 Nights): Elsie A; Knox B; 

 

Principal’s Address 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been such a fabulous week having Kindy 
and Year One students and teachers back to face-
to-face teaching and learning. It has been great 
hearing the buzz returning to the school grounds 
and classrooms. We look forward to Years 2-6 
returning next Monday 25 October.  

Thank you to our whole school community for your 
continued support throughout the second 
semester of 2021. If you have any questions, 
worries, or concerns please do not hesitate to 
contact me directly regarding the school’s 
management of COVID.  

High School Selective Placement Year 7 2023  

Parents and Carers of students may wish to apply for selective high school placement in Year 7 in 2023. 
Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2023 opened on 19 October 2021 and close on 
17 November 2021 at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7. All candidates are required to sit the Selective High School Placement Test to be held on 
Thursday 10 March 2022 at Holgate Public School.  

Captaincy 2022 

The school student leadership nomination 2022 occurs this term. Organisation is as follows: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


• Round One nomination to the Returning Officer (Mrs Gordon) by Monday 8 November. This includes 
the 1-2 pages outlining how the nominee has and applies the school expectations of Strong, Safe, 
Respectful Learners.  

• Speeches for Round One nominees will be held Tuesday 16 November 2021 with the current Year 4 
and Year 5 students 

• Final round will be held Friday 26 November 2021 with students from Years 2 to 5.  
The final round will be held virtually, and our community sent the appropriate link for viewing.  

Semester Two Reports  

Due to COVID an interim reporting policy change has been implemented across the state. Our school 
communicates your child’s progress in written reports twice a year with one per semester. Parent teacher 
interviews were held in Term 2 and additional interviews can be requested at other times of the year. This all 
remains in place. However, the Semester Two report has been adjusted in recognition of the impact of 
learning from home and at school during Terms 3 and 4, 2021. Reflecting the many adjustments required 
from students, parents and schools the report will not grade student achievement using the A-E scale. The 
teacher comment will describe your child’s progress and achievement in the learning covered during Term 3 
and Term 4 and will also provide information about attendance, commitment to learning and future learning 
goals. The report will focus on the learning undertaken in English and mathematics and provide information 
about other learning addressed by your child. Please be aware that all students may not have covered the 
same syllabus outcomes or content during this period. Contact the school if you wish to discuss this report 
and your child's progress with the teacher.  

• COVID Achievement Scale 2021 
 

Above Expectation                           Displays an extensive knowledge and understanding of the content 

Meeting Expectations                       Completes content independently working at grade level 

Requires Consolidation                    Further practice is required to consolidate understanding 

Limited Demonstration                     Minimal evidence of achievement 

• General Comment Outline 2021 
 

1. Positive statement about the student 
2. Effort, participation, and consistency when learning from home  
3. Home learning confidence and resilience 
4. Responding to feedback 
5. Working, collaborating and behaviour online  
6. Strengths and future learning goals  
 

Enrolments and CUBS 2021 

Kindergarten enrolments for 2022 are at 18. The school’s projected 
enrolments are 135 for 2022. This is a solid number for sustaining our 6-
class structure moving into 2022. Mrs Rodwell has communicated to 
parents and carers the organisation of CUBS 2021. 

On Tuesday 19 October a virtual parent and carer session occurred and a 
student session. During the student session a care package was delivered 
to each Kindy 2022 CUB home with the online activity. It was great to see 
so many CUBS attend. Thank you to those parents that attended our 
virtual transition meeting as well.  



The school is planning for Term 4 Week 7 – 9 to hold CUBS sessions hopefully face to face which are subject 
to the COVID guidelines easing. We are leaving it to the last minute in the hope we can do some face to face. 
In the event guidelines do not ease we will move these three sessions to online. 

Thank you, Mrs Rodwell and Mrs Dowling, for your organisation and flexibility of the CUBS program.   

Technology Maintenance 

The school has currently purchased 10 additional laptops, a new photocopier, an electronic whiteboard for 
5/6 and additional technology days to upgrade and replenish dating technology and reimaging software after 
learning from home.  

Regional Renewal Program  

The school was successful in receiving this grant in 2020. However, the astro turf being installed around deck 
and the playground equipment has proved challenging. Therefore, we have had to troubleshoot the best and 
most cost-effective material for the bottom playground and deck surroundings. Currently, the soft fall will be 
around the play equipment to meet DoE playground guidelines and the rest will be astro turf. These works 
will be conducted in the next holiday period.  

Year Six Farewell  

The Year 5 Farewell committee last week called out for volunteers support and assistance. We do need to 
wait until guidelines ease, but preparation is occurring. Please contact Lisa 0423 605042 if you can help in 
anyway.  

Returning to School for Families 

Local agencies have created flyers to support families in ideas and strategies for returning to school. There 
is one inserted into the newsletter that has some great contacts and ideas. 
 
Uniform 
 
Just a gentle reminder that Term 4 is summer uniform. 
  
School Laptops 
 
Please return all school laptops and devices as soon as possible to the front office. Please make sure 
your child logs out of their laptop before they return it to school. 
 
Resources to answer parent and carer questions 
 
NSW Health has prepared a range of factsheets to answer questions about self-isolation and what to do if 
you, or your child, is named as a close or casual contact. 

COVID-19 symptoms External link 

Confirmed cases External link 

Close contacts External link 

Casual contacts External link 

Self-isolation External link 

 

 Kind regards – Mrs Gordon 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/advice-for-suspected.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/advice-for-confirmed.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/advice-for-contacts.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/covid-19-casual-contact.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/self-isolation-covid-and-close.aspx


 

Administration 
 

Holgate Public School will return to whole school assemblies this Friday. The assemblies will occur online 
via ZOOM at 9am every second week. Our first assembly will take place this Friday 22 October 2021 at 9am. 
The ZOOM link for this assembly was sent home via Seesaw and family emails. 

We look forward to seeing many familiar faces on Friday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.indigenous.gov.au/news-and-media/postcard/kids-christmas-card-competition-now-open 

https://www.indigenous.gov.au/news-and-media/postcard/kids-christmas-card-competition-now-open


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


